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The Reverend Dr. Brenda Pelc-Faszcza, Interim Senior Pastor 

 brenda@rhccucc.org 

Meghan D. Young, Acting Associate Pastor 

meghan@rhccucc.org 

Mary DeLibero, Minister of Music 

mary@rhccucc.org 

Mitsey Baker, Office Manager 

office@rhccucc.org 

860 529-4167 Church – 860 257-9637 Fax 

 February 2014 Newsletter 
 Website: www.rhccucc.org 

 Office Hours – 8:30 a.m.–2:00 p.m. Monday-Thursday 

 8:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Friday 

Sunday Worship Services – 10:00 a.m. 

 Childcare Available/Handicap Accessible 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YOU ARE NEEDED! 
 

SERVE AT RHCC 
 
Another year has passed….. 
 
And it is the time to give prayerful 
consideration to the ways we can each serve 
our church community. There are opportunities 
on every board and committee. The 
commitments vary greatly but every role is 
important to the life of the church.  In the 
upcoming month the nominating committee will 
distribute a list with explanations and 
descriptions of all the opportunities to become 
more active in our church life. 
 

The 
Church Mouse 
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Talking, Listening, Praying 
 
On the whole, we are a pretty talkative society.  Besides any in-
person words we might speak to other people, face-to-face or 
over a telephone, we also “talk” by texting, tweeting, e-mailing, 
blogging, facebooking.  There are more forms than ever before 
for us to get our own words out there, to make ourselves heard.  Not that this is bad 
(unless it degenerates into a me-me-me mindset).  It’s just that speaking is only half of 
communication. 
 

The other half is listening.  This we are not as good at.  Even when we are in 
conversation with other people and we appear to be listening to them, often all we’re 
really doing is waiting until it’s our turn to talk again.  Listening holds the potential for 
changing us by what we hear, so it’s more risky: at least when we’re the ones speaking, 
we can feel as though we’ve got some control.   
 

This is one more way, among so many others, that Christian spirituality asks of us 
something counter-cultural – that we learn to see and do things differently from the way 
the world generally sees and does them.  It aims to make us listeners first:  to God, to 
God’s creation, to the Holy Spirit deep within us, to each other.  But mostly to God.  Or 
for God.  Prayer is, in fact, that:  listening for God.  So many times we back away from 
even the thought of prayer, because we don’t know it’s listening, we think it’s speaking.  
So, we think it needs to be covered in words, beautiful words, the exactly right words, at 
exactly the right time, words we think other people would admire.  And mostly we just 
don’t have it in us to produce such words that, in our own minds, would qualify on all 
those counts.   
 

There is a story told about an exchange Mother Teresa once had with a reporter, who 
had asked her about praying:  “What do you say to God?”  “I don’t say anything,” she 
replied.  “I listen.”  “Then what does God say to you?”  “God doesn’t say anything,” she 
replied.  “God listens.”  Confused, the reporter then asked, “How can you pray, when 
both you and God do nothing but listen?”  Mother Teresa responded, “Explaining that 
would take far longer than you have time for.” 
 

It is easy to confuse the saying of words with praying.  There, I’ve said my prayer.  But 
just because we’re doing one doesn’t mean we’re necessarily doing the other, yet.  
There is in each of us a contemplative heart and mind that do not need to produce 
words, especially not on cue, because they’re wired for a kind of deep and wordless 
listening for the Sacred Other, that can awaken any time, anywhere.  Even – especially -- 
in the midst of as chronically talkative a world as ours. 
 

Try it. 
 

      Faithfully, 
      Rev. Brenda
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Listed below are the several lectionary texts for each Sunday.  The lectionary is a three-
year cycle of Scripture readings shared in common by most major Christian 
denominations.  (The preaching text for any given Sunday may or may not be taken 
from these.)  Reading them and looking for thematic connections is one way to do some 
Biblical exploration. 

    
February 2  Fourth Sunday after Epiphany 
    Intergenerational worship; Communion 

Micah 6:1-8 
Psalm 15 
1 Corinthians 1:18-31  
Matthew 5:1-12 

    
 
February 9  Fifth Sunday after Epiphany 

Isaiah 58:1-9a (9b-12) 
Psalm 112:1-9 (10) 
1 Corinthians 2:1-12, (13-16) 
Matthew 5:13-20  
 

 
February 16  Sixth Sunday after Epiphany 

Deuteronomy 30:15-20 or Sirach 15:15-20 
Psalm 119:1-8 
1 Corinthians 3:1-9 
Matthew 5:21-37 

     
 
February 23  Seventh Sunday after Epiphany 

Leviticus 19:1-2, 9-18 
Psalm 119:33--40 
1 Corinthians 3:10-11, 16-23 
Matthew 5:38-48 
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FAITH FORMATION @ RHCC 
 
S.P.I.R.I.T. Corner Check-in: 
Church School 
 On January 5th, the children and youth of the S.P.I.R.I.T. Church School beautifully lead worship, 
as they shared the birth story of our faith in word and song, with our annual Epiphany Pageant. 
(See pictures below). 
 We have started our 3rd faith formation unit of the year, Praying With Jesus.  We are studying 
the Lord’s prayer.  Jesus’ words recorded in both Matthew and Luke, were a response to a request 
from his disciples: “Lord, teach us to pray.”  Jesus’ reply has become a central, virtually unchanged 
piece of our Christian worship.  The prayer is spoken on behalf of others, and echoes with voices 
from the past, present, and future.  The emphasis is on community, rather than self.  Through this 
concern for others, expressed in prayer, we can feel connected with God. 

 

Check out the “What We’re Learning Now” box for more information  
about our current faith formation unit, “Praying with Jesus”, and learn with us! 

 
Youth Group 
 All Youth Group events for the year will be open to 6th-12th graders, and when appropriate 6th-8th 
graders and 9th-12th graders will break off for separate discussion groups.  We will meet several 
times throughout the year for Youth Group Night Out events and service projects.  On Sundays 
following church, Noah’s Table meets to discuss current events, worship, and eat.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GROW YOUR FAITH & GET INVOLVED WITH S.P.I.R.I.T. 
The RHCC S.P.I.R.I.T. Church School is a place that values intergenerational relationships, growing in 
faith, and learning throughout our lives to be the disciples Christ calls us to be.  You are invited to 
come join the circle and get involved.  We are currently in need of a Community Life, Show & 
Tell and a Food & People Learning Center Guide for unit 4 (begins on March 9).  Learning 
Center guides prepare engaging activities to teach the bible story through community service, 
drama, games, crafts, and food.  Training and lesson plans are always provided.  If you are 
interested in getting involved in this ministry please contact Meghan Young at 
meghan@rhccucc.org. 
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S.P.I.R.I.T Church School Calendar: What we’re learning this month. 

Date Scripture/Lesson 

Sunday, February 2 Communion Sunday, Family Worship 

Sunday, February 9 Week 3: Praying With Jesus  

Sunday, February 16 Week 4: Praying With Jesus 

Sunday, February 23 ALL S.P.I.R.I.T. Missions Project 

 
Youth Group Calendar: February 

Date Fellowship Gatherings 

Sunday, February 2 Noah’s Table (6th-12h Grade)�  11:30 AM – 1 PM 

Sunday, February 9 Noah’s Table (6th-12h Grade)�  11:30 AM – 1 PM 

Sunday, February 16 Noah’s Table (6th-12h Grade)�  11:30 AM – 1 PM 

Sunday, February 23 Noah’s Table (6th-12h Grade)�  11:30 AM – 1 PM 

 
 

ALL S.P.I.R.I.T. Missions Project – How you can help! 
The RHCC S.P.I.R.I.T. Church School is participating in a mission project during church school on 
February 23rd.  We will be sending packages to our adopted military platoon.  We are in need 
of:  
- Cards & Letters to soldiers (for a list of names, please see Meghan Young).  These are 
particularly valued by the soldiers. 
- Recent movies on DVD. 
- Basic hygiene items (baby wipes, toothpaste, tooth brush, shaving cream, lip balm, hand cream). 
- Batteries: AA, AAA, and 3 volt. 
- Food: Instant meals (microwavable meals with long shelf-life such as ramen, mac and cheese, cup-
o-noodle or soup), Popcorn, Homemade Desserts 
- Books – paperback ONLY 

Items can be dropped off at the church office starting February 16th. 
 
 

NURSERY VOLUNTEERS: Nursery Volunteers are always needed.  If you are interested in 
volunteering in the Nursery during Sunday morning worship, please contact a member of the 
Childcare Committee (RHCCchildcare@gmail.com) for more information.  You can also sign-up 
outside the Nursery. 

 
Silver Lake 2014 – Calendars and Scholarships Available 
Pick up your Silver Lake 2014 summer camp calendars in Chapin Hall and sign-up for summer fun! 
Scholarships are available.  Scholarship requests must be received by February 23.  Please contact 
Meghan Young at meghan@rhccucc.org for more information. 
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S.P.I.R.I.T. CHURCH SCHOOL – What We’re Learning Now! 
 

COME JOIN THE CIRCLE: Unit 3 – Praying With Jesus 
 

Exploring Prayer 
This unit explores how to pray.  Explore prayer.  You may use the following devotionals to restart 
or add to your regular prayer practices and share with others what you learn along the way. 
 

ASK! 
 In Luke11:5-8, Jesus further teaches his disciples about prayer using a parable to talk about 
how prayer involves the actions of asking, searching, and knocking.  Think about how it feels to go 
to ask someone for help.  First you must get over your own fear, then find someone to ask, then 
actually do the asking.  You need to ask, search, and knock. 
 When Jesus taught the disciples to pray, it helped them to see the character and nature of the 
one to whom we pray.  God is like a neighbor who answers a friend who is not ashamed to ask. 
God is also like a perfect parent who seeks to give only good things to their child.  In your prayer 
time, think about the nature of the God to whom you are praying. 
 Trace your hand on a piece of paper.  Make a list of spiritual needs that you are seeking in 
your life and write them on the hand.  Include the spiritual needs of those close to you and 
concentrate on how those needs might be fulfilled.  Each day pray the Lord’s Prayer, adding the 
items on your handprint.  Be sure that you do not think of this as a grocery list of wants but rather 
spiritual needs that will help you to be closer to God.  As you pray the Lord’s Prayer, visualize all 
Christians – past, present, and future – praying with you.     

A Prayer For The Unit.  Eternal Spirit, Life-giver, Pain-bearer, Love-maker, Source of all that is and 
that shall be, Father and Mother of us all, loving God, in whom is heaven; The hallowing of your 
name echoes through the universe!  The way of your justice be followed by the peoples of the 
world!  Your heavenly will be done by all created beings!  Your commonwealth of peace and 
freedom sustain our hope and come on earth.  With the bread we need for today, feed us.  In the 
hurts we absorb from one another, forgive us.  In times of temptation and test, strengthen us.  From 
trials too great to endure, spare us.  From the grip of all that is evil, free us.  For you reign in the 
glory of the power that is love, now and forever.  Amen.  

 
 

Don’t forget to learn along with us in our weekly bulletins. 
Check them out for faith nurture ideas you can use at home to learn with us! 
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rd
 Annual Talent Show and Chili Supper 

Saturday, Feb 8, 2013 at 6:00 PM 

For Adults and Teens 
Sponsored by 

The RHCC Music Committee 
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February is a time of year we think of chocolate, roses, 
people we love, friends, valentines, and naturally more 
chocolate.  In your box of treasures high on the top 

shelf of your closet, do you have a valentine you have saved?  When you open the 
box, does time stop and you think of the sender, remembering how you felt 
knowing this valentine was meant just for you.    
 
In a recent sermon, Rev. Brenda, reminded us of how we can often remember a 
song long after we have forgotten many other things.  The refrain along with a 
verse of a song of my childhood Sunday School days keeps running through my 
mind.   ‘Yes, Jesus loves me! Yes, Jesus loves me! Yes, Jesus loves me!  The Bible 
tells me so.  Jesus loves me still today, Walking with me on my way, Wanting as a 
friend to give Light and Love to all who live.  
 
This February celebrate the people special to you.  A valentine is something to 
show we care for someone.  Show your love deeply as a thank you to God who 
loves each of us - after all the Bible tells us so. 
 
Gail Tine for the Deacons 
 
 
 

UPDATE FROM THE DEACONS 
 
We would like to thank you for supporting the holiday special offering.  $1,840 will 
be sent to Hands On Hartford to support the 280 food backpacks for students in 
Hartford Schools that face the anxiety of knowing there will not be enough to eat 
on weekends.  Thank you for supporting the holiday special offering.  The 
donations placed on the Warm Heart Tree were just in time for the January cold 
weather – thank you for helping our neighbors keep a little warmer.  And a special 
thank you to our member in Arizona– Joan-Marie Schaefer.  She has donated 2 
copies of A Beautiful, Cruel Country by Eva Antonia Wilbur-Cruce to the church 
library.  Drop in borrow one of the books.  You will be given a glimpse of the 
history American Southwest range country.  Joan-Marie, thank you for keeping us 
in your heart.   
 
Gail Tine for the Diaconate  
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Senior Pastor Search Committee Update 
The Search Committee has continued to move forward 
over the last month.  We have met with Tamara 
Mooreland, our regional minister, and have gained some 
valuable information from her about the search process 
and experience.  We have also begun work in earnest on 
edits to the church profile and will continue to gather the 

needed information to give the most accurate depiction of our community here.   
 
We are looking forward to what the coming months will bring!  If you have any 
questions, please do not hesitate to contact any of the committee members.   
 
Senior Pastor Search Committee: Liz Reed-Swale - Co-Chair, Gregson Curtin - Co-
Chair, Stephanie Heneghan - Chaplin, Hilaire Leavitt - Secretary, Meghan Montana 
- Communications, Neal Cox, Diana Hellyar, Michele Jokl, Rhody Triblets 

 
 

CALL FOR CONTRIBUTIONS TO A LENTEN DEVOTIONAL BOOKLET 
 

The season of Lent, preparation for Holy Week and 
Easter, begins on March 5.  The Deacons and pastors 
would like to put together a Lenten devotional booklet 
made up of contributions from the congregation.    
 

The theme:  Challenge and Testing 
 
What challenges your faith?  What tests it?  What does tested faith feel 
like?  How are you sustained through such experiences?  Are there 
particular practices, prayers, thoughts, readings (Scriptures, poems, 
books, quotes) that you draw upon?  What would you most like to share 
with others about this aspect of being a person of faith? 
 
Please submit brief items – your own words or something else that you would like 
to share –and we’ll compile them all into a booklet for the congregation’s use 
during Lent. 
 
You may e-mail them to Meghan Young at meghan@rhccucc.org, or leave written 
material with the church office or one of the pastors.   

The submission deadline is Sunday, February 23 
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Global and Local Mission News 
 

Global and Local Mission News 
 

“All you need is love.  But a little chocolate now and then doesn’t hurt.” – 
Charles M. Schulz 

 
It’s February!  The ground is white, the air is cold, and the stores are red with 
Valentine’s Day items.  There are varying opinions, but I love this holiday.  It is a day 
reserved for love, compassion, and remembering those who are important in our lives.  
As a child, my mother always gave us a small box of chocolates and a card and to this 
day, she still does.  Small gestures like this can seem so insignificant, but to the person 
who receives them, it may be the difference between feeling alone and knowing you are 
not.  Love is such a powerful force that is so easy to share…visiting a relative, a shut in, 
or a local food shelter, or just telling your friends and family how much you appreciate 
them are all great way to spread the love in our hearts to those who may need it.  
Bringing chocolate doesn’t hurt either… 
 
In Faith,  
Meghan Montana Chair – Board for Missions 
 

Prayers for Namibia 
Prayers this month for our Global Ministry partners in Namibia who are struggling with 

drought – Prayer written by Global Missionary Rev. Dr. Loletta Barrett 
 

“God of fish and sea, snake and desert, God who meets us where we are, come close to 
your people in Namibia with rain for the drought in the land and your Spirit to nourish 

the people.  Open their hearts and minds to the Good News of your boundless Love and 
your ever-present Companionship.  Embrace them with joy and peace.  Amen.” 

www.globalministries.org  

 

Volunteer Opportunity 
The Missions Board is looking to bring a group of volunteers to serve a meal at a local 
soup kitchen or homeless shelter this month.   

Please contact Meghan Montana if you’d like to join us!   

203-640-2386 or meghan.montana1105@gmail.com  

 
Your Board For Missions Members:  Meghan Montana – Chair, Kari McCaw-Blaise – 
Secretary, David Bell - Treasurer, Lisa Eleck, Cindy Hunt, Thomas Kainamura, Sarah 
Mosure, Wendy Ware. 



 10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VOICE MAIL INSTRUCTIONS – If you call the church (860-529-4167) and the Voice Mail answers, 

you do not have to listen to the entire message.  Anytime during the message you can have the call 

transferred directly to the person you are trying to reach by simply keying in the following numbers: 

 

 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY 

 
 

 

   

2        
Communion Sunday 

 

 

11:30am Noah’s Table 

 

3 

10:30am Apple Rehab Svc 

  7:00pm Women’s AA 

  7:00pm RHCC Bowling 

  7:30pm Bell Choir 

4 
  7:00pm Board and 

               Committee Mtgs 

 

5 
  9:30am Quilters 

12:00pm Bible Study 

  7:30pm Adult Choir 

9 

 

11:30am Noah’s Table 

11:30am Dixiland Band      

                Rehearsal 

10  
  7:00pm Women’s AA 

  7:00pm RHCC Bowling 

  7:30pm Bell Choir 

11 
  8:30am Breakfast Club 

  6:00pm Nominating Com 

  7:00pm Council Meeting 

12 
  9:30am Quilters 

12:00pm Bible Study 

  7:30pm Adult Choir 

16 

11:30am Noah’s Table 

17  OFFICE CLOSED 
  7:00pm Women’s AA 

  7:00pm RHCC Bowling 

  7:30pm Bell Choir  

18 
 

  4:00pm Lodge Svc 

19 

  9:30am Quilters 

12:00pm Bible Study 

  6:00pm Community Event 

  7:30pm Adult Choir 

23 

LENTEN BOOKLET 

DEADLINE 

11:30am Noah’s Table 

11:30am Dixiland Band      

                Rehearsal 

24 
NEWSLETTER MAILING

  7:00pm Women’s AA 

  7:00pm RHCC Bowling 

  7:30pm Bell Choir 

25 
 

10:30am Retired Clergy 

26 
  9:00am Quilters 

12:00pm Bible Study 

  7:30pm Adult Choir 

Brenda Pelc-Faszcza, Interim Senior 

Pastor 

202  Mary DeLibero, Minister of Music 207 

Meghan Young, Acting Associate Pastor 203  Myke Halpin, Custodian 205 

Mitsey Baker, Office Manager 201  RHCCNS (Nursery School) 208 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
Sunday Morning Worship 

Communion 1st Sunday 

10:00 a.m. with childcare 
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 ROCKY HILL CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 
United Church of Christ 

805 Old Main Street – Rocky Hill, CT 06067 

(860)529-4167 office • (860)257-9637 fax 

office @ rhccucc.org • website: rhccucc.org • Visit us on Facebook:  www.facebook.com/rhccucc 

Office Hours 8:30am-2pm Monday– Thursday / 8:30am-noon Friday 
The Reverend Brenda Pelc-Faszcza, Interim Senior Pastor 

Meghan Young, Acting Associate Pastor 

Mary DeLibero, Minister of Music 

 

THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
  

 

 

1 
 

6 
  5:30pm TOPS 

  6:30pm Music Committee 

  8:00pm Men’s AA 

7 
  

8 
 

  6:00pm Chili Dinner and 

               Talent Show 

 

 

13 
  5:30pm TOPS 

  8:00pm Men’s AA 

 

 

14 
NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINE 

15 
 

20 
  5:30pm TOPS 

  8:00pm Men’s AA 

21 
 

22 
   

 

 

 

27 
  5:30pm TOPS 

  8:00pm Men’s AA 

 

 

 

28  

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Bible Study  
Wednesday 

12:00 to 1:00 PM in the Fiorilli Room 

Each week, we gather to read and explore the Scriptures 
to be used in an upcoming worship service.  All are 
welcome.  No experience necessary.  Bring your favorite 
translation or pick one up from the shelf.  Brown bag 
lunch is optional. 

THINK SCRIP 
Our fundraising 
program where 

participating retailers sell 
gift certificates or gift 
cards to our church at a 
discount.  Members buy 
the certificates for full 
face value and redeem 
them for full face value.  
Our church keeps the 
difference as revenue.  
Retailers get our business.  
Our church gets a regular 
source of revenue that 
involves nothing other 
than what we would be 
doing anyway – 
shopping/spending at 
grocery stores, drugstores, 
restaurants, gas stations 

and others. 
See Dave or Gail Hall 
for more information 
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FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYSFEBRUARY BIRTHDAYSFEBRUARY BIRTHDAYSFEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Harry and Bev Schmidt 
were married on 

February 15, 1958 

C Anthony Asarisi, Jr. 16 John Speers 
 Cynthia Hunt 17 Ryan Painter 
 Doreen Grandell  Owen Geddes 

3 Teagan Reed-Swale 18 Kathy Bighinatti 
4 Bill Timrud  Alexander Benson 
5 Kimberly Sweezy 19 Leona Griswold 
6 Cole Triblets 20 Midge Harvey 
 Ryan Madsen 22 Brendan Flynn 

7 Angelo Rutigliano  Nathaniel Ware 
 Cheryl Hummel 23 Scott Bengston 

8 Susan White  Brett Timrud 
 Robert Mullins 24 Jan LaCava 
 Christopher Gengenbach  Ben Rolfe 

9 Leah Alferi  Will Rolfe 
10 Daniel Scribano 25 Hannah DeGiovanni 
11 Val Triblets 26 Larry Carlson 

 Izaque da Silva  Bette Swain 
12 Alfred Harlow III  Karen Birck 

 Annie Hokans-Doll 27 Dot Wenzel 
 Caryn Doten  Roxanne Molina 

13 Bev Schmidt 28 Wayne MacNeil 
 Tyler Morgan  Jean Krischus-Henning 

14 Kurt Sheathelm  Sarah Angeloni 
 Chris Mosure 29 Joseph Sheehan 
 Brian Speers   

    



 13 

NEWS FROM YOUR FAIR COMMITTEE 

 
SAVE THE DATES - 2014 EVENTS 

 
May Breakfast & Plant Sale -    Saturday, May 10th 
 
Country Fair -        Saturday, October 4th 
 
Sadly, this year we are saying goodbye to two of our fair committee members - 
Phyllis Wilkey & James Stevens.  We thank them for their many years of service 
and hard work on the Committee.  This leaves us with two openings - one for 
Chair of the Committee and a member.  If you are interested in being part of, or 
heading this group of talented, and dedicated men and women please contact the 
Nominating Committee or any of our members. 
 
Phyllis Wilkey, James Stevens, Neal Cox, Elaine Somes, Lynn McKenna, Don 
Pagnucco, Polly Pagnucco, Candy Smith, Nancy Flynn, Marsha Hoffman. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LANDSCAPING 
 

The Trustees would like to enlist the help of our church members in beautifying 
the Church property.  Certain services are hired, but those cover just the basics-
and our Church property could look so much better!  We know many members 
have gardening knowledge, and we hope you will share those skills.  We want to 
create a Landscaping Committee to plan & to plant.  We can use any amount of 
volunteer time.  This will be a new committee, so details will be worked out, but 
members will report to & be supported by the Trustees.  Please contact Hilaire 
Leavitt (halx@rcn.com) or any Trustee.  Spring is coming! 
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Christmas Open House: 
What an enjoyable event!  Quite different, in that it was based on area artists who 
displayed their beautiful paintings.  Musicians and poets were also there.  I would like to 
personally thank past chairman of the Board of Missions, Lynn Lataille, and current 
member Cindy Hunt for attending.  I feel it is very important that the Board of Missions 
keeps a strong personal partnership with the Christian Activities Council. 
 

Housing: 
Edgewood Street:  We have finally sold two condos!!  We have a ways to go, but 
the future looks brighter. 
 

Deerfield Avenue:  We are currently rehabbing a two-family home.  There are 
residents who are very interested in purchasing this home. 
 

Irving Street:  The Christian Activities Council is in discussion with Habitat for 
Humanity to partner with us to build a new home.  Many of our members and 
clergy worked diligently to build four new homes on Irving Street. 
 

Operation Winter Coats:   
I would like to thank from my heart Carman Coleman, General Manager, and all the staff 
at Best Cleaners in Rocky Hill for donating 400 coats to the Christian Activities Council.  
Thanks also to our Executive Director, the Rev. Edwin Ayala, and staff member Pat 
Johnson who heads the Hartford Community Development Initiative.  These coats 
couldn’t have come at a better time with record low temperatures this winter. 
 

Rev, Edwin Ayala has informed the Board and Council that Michele Mudrick, our health 
care organizer, has accepted a position with the CT Conference to become the CT 
Conference legislative liason.  We will surely miss Michele’s outstanding leadership and 
enthusiasm. 
 

God Bless, 
 

Rich Pawlich-Pagliccio Delegate and Member of the Board of Directors 
 

SUPER SATURDAY 
Saturday, March 1, 2014. Must register by February 20th. 

Hosted by the CT and MA Conferences of the UCC. 
Join hundreds of pastors and lay leaders from across two conferences for a day of 
"Risking Vision" through worship, workshops, forums, networking and a marketplace. 
Featuring author Diana Butler Bass, and 45 workshop choices.  Visit the Super Saturday 
page on the CT UCC website: http://www.ctucc.org/events.php?event=3491.  Or for 
complete details and to register: www.macucc.org/supersaturday.   

Please contact a Pastor if you are interested in attending. 
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February 2014: 

 Presence in Troubled Times 
Written by Matthew Fehse 

February 1, 2014 
 
 

God will guide you continually, and satisfy your needs in parched places, and make your 
bones strong; and you shall be like a watered garden, like a spring of water, whose 
waters never fail.  
Isaiah 58:11 
 
In December I travelled to work with partners who suffered damages from Typhoon 
Haiyan (known as Typhoon Yolanda in the Philippines). Bethany Hospital, founded by 
The United Church of Christ Philippines (UCCP), a Global Ministries partner, suffered 
significant damages. Flooding surges reached the top of the second floor destroying 
most of the equipment and toppling the emergency generator - rendering the hospital 
ineffective. In spite of this, Bethany continues to serve, offering free medicine and 
consultations for walk-in patients. 
 
Bethany opened its doors to Doctors Without Borders and a French medical team from 
Medecins San Frontieres. A water filtration system was installed and free water given to 
all the people who came from all corners to get barrels filled. It was really great. Bethany 
is also a site for field coordination and a gathering point for pastors from congregations 
around the area. 
 
Bethany frequently sends out teams to surrounding communities for trauma healing and 
stress debriefing. For children, there are games, one in particular called "Balay (Home), 
Baguio (Storm), Bata (Children)." It is similar to musical chairs and children run around 
screaming and giggling, but when someone calls out "Baguio!" they have to change 
homes made up of two other children facing one another holding hands for a roof. This 
is followed by children sharing how they feel about changing homes because of the 
storm.  Adults find singing and small group discussion places to process feelings and 
hopes while talking about what to do with the immediate future. 
 
There is a tremendous amount of work ahead, but God's love is present in the laughter, 
in the distribution of food, in the community of people who offer support, like you. 
Please continue to pray and support Global Ministries and the UCCP efforts here. This 
road we walk with our partner will be a very long one. 
 
Matthew Fehse, Global Mission Intern, serves with the human rights desk of the United 
Church of Christ in the Philippines and has been working on relief efforts around 
Typhoon Haiyan. 
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No matter who you are, 
Or where you are on life’s journey… 

You’re welcome here. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
 

Exciting Communication Opportunity! 
 

We are looking to form a small subcommittee relative to communication here at 
RHCC.  Would you like to be part of presenting the face of RHCC to our church 
family as well as the wider community?  Come join us!  We will be taking on topics 
like revamping the church website and Mouse, how we can utilize social media, 
weekly and monthly email, and how to communicate our 
open and affirming statement and our amazing energy here 
at RHCC to all who are looking for a spiritual home.  
  
Please contact Meghan Montana if you are interested in this 
opportunity. 
 
203-640-2386 or meghan.montana1105@gmail.com 
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